
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 

 
 
 

Bird Watching Group 
The Ngataringa Rat Pack, the local group that monitors the bait stations that control the 
rats that harm our native land and shorebirds, has led to an awesome connection 
between local conservationists and the Bayswater School Envirogroup. Following 
photographer and passionate bird enthusiast, Phil Moll’s earlier talk, the group took a 
trip to the home of Ngaire & Graham Pitts on Ngataringa Bay to view and count the 
remarkable collection of birds who visit the Bay. Ngaire has spotted 34 different species 
from the deck! Lots of enthusiasm and questions from the junior ornithologists. We 
have a pretty special place right on our doorstep… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to Phil, Ngaire, Graham and Dianne and to Steve McLuckie for the lovely photos and words.  

 

 
This week’s word:        manu (bird) 

29th May 2018 
 

  Dates to Remember School Roll 214 
 

Wednesday 30th May Library Craft – Jigsaw Puzzles 

Thursday 31st May Library Craft – Knitting 

Friday 1st June  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday 4th June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday  5th June Teacher Only Day 

Wednesday 6th June Sushi Term orders delivered today instead of the 5th June 

Tuesday 19th June Teachers paid Union Meeting 

Saturday  30th June Quiz Night 



Kahui Ako  

 

Mathematics Leadership Day 
It was a pleasure last week to welcome staff from across the Peninsula to a Mathematics Leadership Day which we hosted.  
Marianne and Megan attended from Bayswater and were joined by colleagues from Takapuna Grammar School, Belmont 
Intermediate School, Stanley Bay, Belmont Primary, Vauxhall and Devonport.   
 
The group spent the day talking about teaching and learning of mathematics and covered topics such as keeping children 
engaged and achieving in mathematics; features of effective lessons and developing a positive mathematical mindset in 
children.   
 
After school, we hosted workshops which were attended by 50+ teachers from across the Kahui Ako.  These covered the 
teaching of mathematics number knowledge at different stages and levels.  
 

Child Car Seats – Important Safety Information for Parents and Whānau  
Under New Zealand law, all children aged under 7 years must be in a car seat that's appropriate for their age  
and size.  They must not travel in the vehicle if you can't put them in an approved child restraint.  It's the best  
protection for a child until they are big enough for the vehicle's safety belt to fit correctly. 
 

Lindsay Child / Tumuaki Principal 
 

Devonport Peninsula Waterwise Regatta 
Bayswater was well represented at the Devonport Peninsula Waterwise Regatta on Friday 18th May by Iona MacKenzie Clark, 
Ellen Bierney, Luke Powell and Kahuao Hall.  Without much wind at the start of the day they took part in kayak relays down at 
Narrowneck beach.  As the wind picked up they took part in three Opti relays.  The four did some excellent sailing and 
supported each other well.  Thanks to Marcella and the Bayswater Waterwise parents who hosted the event and kept the 
children safe on the water.  A special thank you to Susanne (Sam and Stella's mum) who helped the team in the water. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 
 

Room 1 Jeff emonstrating personal excellence with your Narrative Sketch and following the brief. Ka pai!  
 Leonor demonstrating personal excellence and resilience as a leader in Maths - tu meke! 
 

Room 2 Lucy your valuable contributions during maths problem solving. You make links and connections to 
support your learning and the learning of others. 

 Iona showing resilience and taking risks in maths. Your valuable insights into problem solving support 
your learning and the learning of others. 

 

Room 3 Oliver showing resilience during literacy when you investigated the use of possessive apostrophes. You 
are developing independent learning skills.  

 August working collaboratively with your group to solve mathematical problems - your contributions 
support the group to achieve success. 

 

Room 4 Ellie being a resourceful learner in mathematics, applying  her basic facts knowledge to support her 
team to solve a problem efficiently 

 Dhakota always  being an active listener and focused learner during class and group learning situations. 
 

Room 5 Ricki demonstrating resilience as a mathematician as she worked hard to gain new understandings - 
he whetū koe! 

 Sacred always being a respectful member of Ruma Rima who consistently strives for personal excellence 
- tūmeke! 

 

Room 6 Willie-Ray personal excellence and resilience. You brought a positive attitude to the classroom this and have 
persevered with your learning even when it was tricky.  

 Tyler personal excellence in te reo tuatahi when you bravely and accurately used a new tauparapara to 
begin your mihi. Tumeke. 

 

Room 7 Fetongi working hard to learn how to sound out words in her reading books. 
 Mareikura demonstrating resilience and personal excellence whilst producing a report on fantails. 
 

Room 8 Tiana showing personal excellence by challenging yourself in all areas of your learning. Ka rawe!  
 Luca demonstrating Haoura by sharing your talent in paper craft and supporting others to learn how to 

make paper planes. Ka mau te wehi!  
 

Room 9  Kadyn showing personal excellence by being engaged in all your learning.  What a great start to 
Bayswater School! 

 Ruby showing personal excellence by being absorbed in your learning and sharing it with your family. 
 Makayla showing personal excellence by using the clues to help you read independently. 
 Lennox showing personal excellence by explaining your brilliant mathematical ideas. 

 

Happy Birthday to… 
Tai-Mana Teruki-Pasene Morris-Peneha (6), Leah Harrison-Kerridge (10), Daniel Kilkolly (10),  
August Kwan-Hyland (10), Jayde Okeeffe (8), Roman Maslin-Sharma, and Brooklyn Carew (9) 

all celebrating birthdays this week. 
  

We hope you all enjoy celebrating your special day with family and friends. 
 

Sports Notices 

Basketball 
The Bayswater Bullets played on Tuesday 22 May against Pinehurst Cavaliers. It was a very close game with Bayswater 
coming out on top with the win 16 – 10.  Congratulations to Nico Moy from room 3, awarded Player of the Day. 
 

Netball 
The Bayswater Panthers (Year 5/6) netball team played Vauxhall.  The score was 5-6 to them.  Great intercepts by all the 
team. Player of the day was Cayleigh Boocock. 
 

Reusable Shopping Bags 
We have a small number of reusable bags left from our fundraiser for school camp if 
you would like to purchase these from the Admin team.   
 

Just ask Fiona or Irene, they are $5 each.  They are fab for in your hand bag, for small 
gifts or even good as swimming bags for your children! 
 

Community Notices 
 

Vauxhall School – Exhibition of Fine Art 
Mark the 9th and 10th June in your calendar as it is Vauxhall School’s popular Vauxhall Exhibition of Fine Art (VEFA) and you 
won’t want to miss it!   
 

Soak up the family friendly atmosphere and let the kids be entertained while you view or even purchase fine art from more than 
150+ leading New Zealand artists exhibiting paintings, photography, sculpture, ceramics, glass, weaving and more. There is 
also an exciting line up of art and design workshops for kids, teens and adults plus an on-site café, live art demos and a Family 
Festival Day on the Sunday.  
 

Public admission over the weekend is free. To book a workshop or find out more about the art and artists visit vefa.co.nz.  

http://www.vefa.co.nz/


Bayswater Quiz Night – Saturday 30th June - Save The Date 
 

The second annual Bayswater Quiz Night is being held on Saturday 30th June.  Quiz Night was a fun and successful event last 
year, and this year, we hope it will be even better - so make sure you don’t miss out!  Live auction, licenced bar, yummy food 

and fancy dress.  More details soon. 
 

If you are able to contribute to the auction, please contact Shelley.davies@rocketmail.com.  Ideas include vouchers, 
experiences, a weekend in a family bach or a new item to sell. 
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